
7 February 1955

the Benelux rates the German duties on cereal starch and potato flour as well as
on some derivatives.
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ANNEX

German Delegation for Torquay, 31 March 1951.
International Tariff Negotiations

The Chairman,
Benelux Delegations,
Torquay.

Gentlemen,

During their negotiations the German delegation and the delegations of the Benelux countries have
studied at length the question of a new reduction of customs duty on starch and potato flour included
in tariff item No.1108 of the draft German customs tariff and on potato starch derivatives (e.g. glucose
of item No.1702, dextrines of item No.3507 and starch derivative glues of item No.3509 B).

The German delegation agrees that the duties in the German draft custom tariff on these products
should be reduced as soon as possible to the level of the duties applied by Benelux. The proposal made
by the delegation of the Benelux countries called for the following progressive reduction of German
customs duty on starch:

as from 1 January 1952 25 per cent
as from 1 January 1953 20 per cent
as from 1 January 1954 15 per cent

A similar reduction of duty will be adopted simultaneously for starch derivatives.

The German delegation has been unable to accept the proposal made by the delegations of the
Benelux countries. It is, however, authorized to state that the Government of the Federal Republic
of Germany is prepared to open negotiations with the Governments of the Benelux countries on the
subject of a new reduction of German duties on starch and starch derivatives with a view to applying
as soon as possible under the new German customs tariff a duty of 15 per cent on starch and potato
flour and similar duties on starch derivatives.

The proposed negotiations will begin at the request of one of the Governments of the Benelux
countries, but not before the autumn of 1952.

I have the honour, etc.

(Signed): W. HAGEMANN




